
 

 

 

 

November 2022  

News 

Summary of incidents in Burbage this month 
 
In October, there have been 151 calls to Police regarding incidents in Burbage. 33 of these were 
emergency calls (requiring a 15-minute response) and 57 were priority calls.  
 

• Stop and searches completed at locations including Rugby Road Park, Forrester Road and 
Burbage Road.  

 

• Theft of a LandRover Range Rover from Salisbury Road. Recovered.  
 

• Attempt burglary on Lucas Road, disturbed by resident, nothing taken. 
 

• Dog attacks on other dogs (Windsor Street/Lychgate Lane). Two dogs seized by Police, 
investigation ongoing. 

 

• Catalytic converter stolen from a Honda Jazz and a Toyota at Hinckley Island Hotel. 
 

• VRM plates stolen from vehicles on Winchester Drive, Brookfield Road and Flamville Road.  
 

• Reports of suspicious activity reported on Brookside and Cowper Road, may be linked to 
vehicle crime. 

 

• Report of an Attempt vehicle theft of a Ford Focus on Belfry Close. 
 

• Criminal damage to fence panels along Grove Road. Linked to anti-social behaviour, suspects 
identified and investigation ongoing.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Neighbourhood Link – Have you signed up? 

Your Local Policing Newsletter 
For: 

• Burbage 

 

We want to encourage as many people as possible to sign up to our community messaging system, 
Neighbourhood Link. You will receive regular emails keeping you up to date about local policing issues, 
good news stories, crime prevention advice, witness appeals and local events. 
It is very easy to do and free! Register at www.neighbourhoodlink.co.uk 
 

 

Follow us on Twitter @hinckleypolice or Facebook / hinckleypolice 

Email hinckleyandblaby.npa@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk 
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Community Consultation 

#YouSaidWeDid 
 

You said – Vehicle crime (theft of and theft from) 

We did –– There have been few incidents this month of actual vehicle theft in Burbage but 

activity around vehicle crime appears to be increasing as it typically does around this time of 

year. We have completed door to doors and CCTV work where there has been reports of 

suspicious behaviour. We have also completed our “Darker Nights” crime prevention event at 

Burbage Millennium Hall. We continue to support residents with sold at cost RFID wallets and 

offer support where needed around crime prevention. Many of the recent reports including 

suspicious behaviour appear to be opportunistic attempts so it is vital you check that you leave 

nothing in your vehicle and ensure doors are locked. Car key wallets and steering locks really 

do make a difference. Officers have also been completing stop checks in Burbage overnight on 

vehicles.    

You said – Anti-Social Behaviour  

We did – Reports of ASB range from youth related to neighbour disputes. We have been 

dealing with youths this month which involves home visits, partnership working, safeguarding 

work and supporting victims with resolutions. We have had some really good results and 

hopefully those involved will learn from this behaviour and that it will not be accepted. Incidents 

includes (for adults and children) fighting, criminal damage, drugs, arguments and general 

nuisance behaviour.  

You said – Road Safety 

We did – Work has been done around parking complaints, we are not able to deal with all 
complaints as resource is limited. Some complaints may also be better dealt with by LCC as 
Police have different powers (yellow lines parking tickets etc get dealt with by LCC). A lot of 
complaints we get relate to other residents parking, sometimes it can be resolved by speaking 
to your neighbour with your concern if you are happy to do so. We do what we can to deal with 
road safety concerns as can be evidence by work done with local schools. We have also 
removed vehicles, completed stop checks and will be launching our drink/drug drive campaign 
this month following recent months where several drivers in Burbage were arrested for drink 
drive. We will also be out with the speed gun over the coming weeks at locations requested by 
Burbage residents.  
 

Your Beat Team 

 

Follow us on Twitter @hinckleypolice or Facebook /hinckleypolice 

Email hinckleyandblaby.npa@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk 
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Sgt 2100 James Cross          PC 1896 Tom Sharpe      PCSO 6035 Darren Stretton  


